
The January meeting of GSCC was held on January 13, 2019 at Damon’s Grill in Myrtle Beach, 
SC at 4:00 PM. 

George Washnak welcomed all in attendance and Marty Abbene lead the membership in the 
Pledge of Allegiance to open the meeting.    

VP, Harold welcomed John and Beth Shostek, new members of the club and asked them to get 
up and introduce themselves.  Harold also stated that Jud Kuhn and Julie Horne will be coming 
with the dog that is being trained for a SOWW veteran and will give the membership a 
presentation as to what that charity does at the next member meeting.   

Treasurer’s Report:   Dee Lopes gave the treasurer’s report and reminded members that it is 
time to renew their club membership.   

Secretary Report:   Cindy Baine stated that the November minutes had been posted on the club 
website by Pat Hicks.  

Membership Report:  The Membership Chair, Mickey Sharp, reported that there are 58 paid 
members at the present time but he knows that people are still in the process of renewing their 
membership.   

Activity Report:   Debbie Washnak thanked Donna Dobbins for organizing the club’s trip to Jud 
Kuhn for their Toys For Tots campaign and then the trip to the Blueberry Grill Restaurant. She 
also reported that the club Christmas party was a success and thanked all of those who were in 
attendance.  Debbie stated that she has been asked by some members to do something similar to 
the Christmas party (renting a hall with a band) for a summer outing rather than going back to 
Huntington Beach State Park for a picnic.  This will be discussed.  She’s working on finding a 
date for the club to go to the Pelicans’ baseball game and that a trip to Mt. Airey is still being 
planned.  Pat Hicks reminded everyone that the trip to the Corvette Museum is still on the 
calendar for August.   

Old Business:   There was no old business. 

New Business:   

R.K. Motors Trip:  Larry Johns and Jean Abbene passed out information on a trip to Charlotte, 
NC to visit R.K. Motors.  The club will depart from the beach on March 8, 2019.   Dinner on 
Friday night will be at the Hickory Tavern in Charlotte.  On Saturday, March 9th the club will 
visit R.K. Motors for a cruise-in and a viewing of their private collection.  R.K. Motors will 
provide lunch at noon.    Larry Johns said that he is working on a viewing of Rick Hendrick’s 
private collection of vehicles at Rick Hendrick Motorsports.  On Saturday night, the club will go 
to dinner at 131 Main in Cornelius, N.C.  Jean Abbene explained that there are various hotels 
available for club members to stay and that she will be getting out an e-mail to everyone so that 
they can choose which hotel they want to stay in and make their own reservations.  The club will 
return to the beach on Sunday, March 10th.   



Maggie D’s:  John Maglioto would like to co-sponsor with our club six or seven cruise-ins at his 
restaurants which will be open to all makes and models.  There will be a DJ and trophies.  John 
would like the club to split the 50/50 proceeds between the club charity (Jason’s House) and a 
charity of his choosing, which most likely be a cancer charity.   

GSCC Car Show:  George Washnak stated that after dinner, he would like to convene a short 
meeting of the board to discuss who will be the car show committee chairperson.   

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:30 PM. 

Cindy Baine, Secretary 


